Staff of Tver Region Investigations Directorate of Russia's Investigative Committee took part in laying wreaths at Obelisk of Victory



Today, on May 9, 2014, the day of the 69th anniversary of Victory in the Great Patriotic War, the Head of the Tver Region Investigations Directorate of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation Alexander Kublyakov and the staff of the Directorate took part in the ceremony of laying wreaths to the Obelisk of Victory. The ceremony of laying flowers and commemorating those who had died defending our homeland from the Nazi invaders was attended by heads of all defense and law enforcement agencies of the region, representatives of local and regional administrations, and the clergy.

Dear veterans!

We heartily congratulate you on the remarkable date - the Victory Day! May 9 is a special holiday where the heartache of irreparable losses and a great joy of the Great Victory have merged together. We give you a low bow and our sincere gratitude for your great feat, fortitude and courage! We wish you good health, peace, happiness and prosperity! Happy Victory Day!

Изображения



09 May 2014

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/516845